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Welcome to our church: 
a place of worship and of 
community. 
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A Word from the Interim Minister 

Dear friends 
 

We will soon be experiencing dark nights, a time when many 
churches are beginning their new winter programmes, a time of 
activity and progress. Other churches simply hope to keep going 
during the winter months. Two different approaches to the months 
ahead. I wonder which of the two we at Saltaire will adopt? 
 

Well, we can drift on, but that cannot be the way for us at Saltaire, 
for these winter months will be so very important to our progress 
for the future. It is my fervent prayer that we will be given the go 
ahead with ministry and ready to reach all. That will mean 
cooperation with fellow Christians; this will be vital and we will 
need to be willing for change. Ecumenical involvement will be so 
important and a new concept in our walk with the Lord. We need to 
develop new ways to reach out and be even more involved with 
the community of Saltaire. We all need to look out for new people, 
to pluck up courage and say Hi to them. 
 

We also need new courage to invite people not only to church 
functions but to Sunday worship, and that’s not easy. In addition, 
each one of us need to be willing to take on new roles in church 
life and to be willing to bite the bullet and offer ourselves for 
leadership roles, even to become Elders. 
 

We should not wait for a minister to be called and appointed to 
begin this new way of leadership, but instead move on so that 
when a man or lady of the Lord’s calling is called they will find a 
church fully active and involved. Down the years this church has 
continued through the faithful action of so many of you, so I am 
sure that when we eventually arrive at the new ministerial calling 
they will find Saltaire United Reformed Church well and raring to 
advance, But please don’t leave it to the few, let’s all be involved.   
 

Your friend, 
 

Alan Evans  
 

Interim Moderator. 
 

 
Our  services 
are children-
friendly, with 
a Sunday 
School for 
very young 
children and 
their carers, 
which starts 
after the first 
20 minutes of 
the service. 
 
Coffee and 
Tea are 
served after 
each Sunday 
service in the 
downstairs 
rooms. 
Please do 
join us.  
 
If you wish to 
discuss a 
wedding or 
christening, 
please see 
one of the 
authorized 
persons at 
the front desk 
after a 
Sunday 
service. 
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Diary for October 2013 

Date Time Event 

Tue 1st   7.30pm 
 

Elders’ meeting. 

Sat 5th  2pm 
 

Wedding of Andreas Ieropoullos and Cllerida Veloso 
 

Sun 6th    

 

10.30am 
 
 

 

Communion Service led by Rev. Alan Evans. 
 

Post-service food theme: HARVEST. Please bring 
something to share. 
 

Sat 12th    
 
 

10.30am  

 

Yorkshire Synod 
 

Under-40’s(ish) group meeting 
 

Sun 13th  10.30am 

 

Family Service and Church Parade led by Valerie 
Jenkins. 

Tue 15th   
 

7.30pm 
 

 

Photographic Evening 
 

Sat 19th  3pm 
 

Wedding of Steven Mewis and Alison Holian 
 

Sun 20th     

 

10.30am 
 
 

12 noon 

 

Family Service led by John Froud and the Zephania 
Trust Team. 
 

Messenger deadline for November’s issue. 
 

Sun 29th   
 

10.30am 
 

Family service led by Ron Sweeney 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Stressed at work? Go for a walk at lunchtime. It has been found that ‘engagement 
with green space’ will give you huge benefits to mental as well as physical health, 
according to a study by the University of Essex. Volunteers who walked in 
specified green environments at lunchtime had lower stress indicators, slept better 
at night, and after eight weeks, had lower blood pressure. As the Bible puts it: 
‘Stand still, and consider the wondrous works of God.’ (Job 37:14) 
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Regular Church Activities 

 

 

10.30am 
Service: 
 
 

1pm–4pm 

 

1st – Communion 
2nd –Scout Groups Parade 
3rd 4th & 5th – Family Services 
 

Church & cafe open to the public (all year) 
 

 

 

1.30–3pm 
 

6pm 
 

7–8.30pm 

 

Toddlers’ Praise Time 
 

Beaver, Cubs & Scouts 
 

Bell ringing practice 
 

 

 
7-7.30pm 
 

7.30pm 

 
Prayer meeting for the Church and Saltaire 
 

Elders’ meeting (meets 1st Tue in the month) 
 

 

 
6-9pm 

 
5th Shipley Scout Groups’ meetings 
 

 

 
 

2.30pm Oct-Mar 
4pm Apr-Sept 
 

 
Choir Practice (time negotiable) 

 

 
10.30am 

 
Under 40’s Group (meets 2nd Sat of each month) 
 

 

The church is open to visitors 2pm-4pm Monday to Friday from April to September. 

Please join in! New group members are assured a warm welcome. 
 

Bell ringing contact:   Len Morris 01274597894 
Choir contact:    Michael Fletcher 01274 672831 
Scout contact:   Barbara Lawson 01274 591931 
Toddlers’ group contact:  Valerie Jenkins  01274 542510 
    Helen O’Loan 01274405847 
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News from the Pews 

 
Congratulations to those people who celebrate their birthdays in 
September. 
  

 We remember the following people in our prayers: 
Michael Fletcher, Dorothy Mawson, Mabel Goldthorpe, Sheila 

Hunter, Michael & Pat Holdsworth, Bert & Sheila Thornton and 
those who are ill or can no longer worship here with us due to 
infirmity. 

 

Appeals, Thanks & Notices 

Could you spare a little time? Extra help is required with 
church and cafe duties. Please sign up for whatever you 
can, even if it is just one shift it will make a big difference. The 
rota is attached to the outside of the cafe cupboard. Hours 
are 1pm-4pm on Sundays. 

Date Cafe Extra Help Church Extra Help 

6th Oct Sheila & Janet June Dick/Donald  
13th Oct Joyce & Pauline  Robert  
20th Oct Angela & Roz  John  
27th Oct Doreen & Andy  Len  

 
 

 

Treasurer’s Update 
We have just received £6,200 tax repaid to the church being 
income tax paid by those in the congregation who give to the 
church using Gift Aid envelopes or standing order last year.  This 
effectively entitles us to tax relief on your giving to the church.  For 
every £80 you give under Gift Aid, HM Revenue & Customs send 
the church the £20 tax you suffered earlier.  If you pay the 40% 
higher rate tax, you get another £20 back too.  See David or Ian if 
you would like to use Gift Aid and/or standing order. 
David O’Loan 
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Saltaire Festival 
Many thanks to all who helped  make “Stalls-on-the-Drive” such a success –to 

everyone who rallied round to keep the café going and the church 
open; those who provided items to sell; those who manned the stalls 
and not forgetting those who erected and dismantled the stalls with 
such style!! 
Between us, we raised in excess of £400.  Well done everyone! 
Janet Clark 

 

 

Wedding Announcement  
Mabel Goldthorpe's granddaughter, Sarah, married James Morton at Heslington 
Church, York on Saturday September 21st. Sarah is a former junior church member 
here at Saltaire and James's family are members at Skinner Street, 
URC in Poole, Dorset. She is editor of The Soldier, magazine of the 
British Army and James is press officer for Hampshire Fire and 
Rescue. The couple are visiting Zanzibar for their honeymoon. 
We are delighted that Mabel was able to attend the celebrations. 
Brian Goldthorpe 
 
 

 

PROTECT YOUR ASSETS - HELP YOUR CAUSE 
 

Your will is the most important document you will ever possess -Prevent 

unwanted stress and cost - write a will today!  

 
10% OF FEE DONATED TO YOUR CHURCH OR CHARITY OF CHOICE 

 
For more details and a FREE initial consultation contact your local 

Consultant  

- A Qualified Associate of the Institute of Professional Willwriters - 
 

Michael Attenborough LLB(Hons),AIPW 
 

Phone - 01274 613729 Mob - -7825 155922 
email - michael.attenborough@aps-legal.com 
 
 

mailto:michael.attenborough@aps-legal.com
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THE CHURCH ROOMS ARE AVAILABLE 

FOR HIRE 
Contact Sheila Bruce  

 
If you would like to  

ADVERTISE IN THIS MAGAZINE 
contact Len Morris  

or email  
saltaireurcmessenger@hotmail.co.uk 

 
(Contact details on page ) 

 
 

 
 
Education Successes  
Congratulations to Bill Livingstone (son of Ian and Helen) on 
his outstanding GCSE results and best wishes as he 
continues his studies at Beckfoot. We also send our very best 
wishes to Bill's sister Megan, who after an action packed gap 
year, is now studying at Newcastle University. 
Pauline Sleight 
 

 

Church Grounds Usage 
A draft policy on the use of the church grounds will be going to the next Church 
Meeting.  Copies are in the Vestibule if you would like to study the proposals and 
comment on them. 
David OôLoan 
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Plot Fire, Pie & Pea Supper 
Our Annual Plot Fire, Pie & Pea Supper is on Saturday 9th 
November, lighting-up time 5pm. Everyone is invited. A donation 
box will be available – proceeds will go to Bradford Metropolitan 
Food Bank. Please give your order for pie and peas to Janet or 
Dick Clark.  
 

 

Musical Night Out 
Don’t miss the Hammond Saltaire Band Concert at Saltaire URC with 
guests, Bradford Junior Music Band. This takes place on Saturday 12th 
October at 7.30pm. Admission £8/£7 payable on the door. A musical treat 

with a fabulous band in a fabulous venue! 
 

 

GEAR Conference 
Helen and David O’Loan went last year to the GEAR Conference and really enjoyed 
it.  They intend to go again and could take up to 3 more people in their car. The link 
to GEAR is included below, so please see the website if you are interested, or ask 
Helen or David.  
 

Swanwick, The Hayes Conference Centre 
 

Friday 14th February 2014 (tea time) to Sunday 16th February (late afternoon). 
 

Vision 4040 
Celebrating 40 years of GEAR’s ministry enlivening and supporting the wider URC 
Looking back with thanks, looking forward in hope 
 

Please save the date and plan to come and join the fun. 
See the main web site for an idea of who GEAR are: 
www.gear.org.uk/ 
 

The weekend will include opportunities for worship, fellowship and relaxation as well 
as teaching, with children's activities for 5-14s and a crèche for under 5s. 
 

Booking a place 
Administrative Secretary 
Mr Roy Cadoux, 
36 Tudor Avenue, Worcester Park, 
Surrey KT4 8TY 
07941 777 009 
swanwick@gear.org.uk 

mailto:swanwick@gear.org.uk
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Saltaire URC’s AGM Secretary’s Report 
 17th September 2013 
 

A year ago, the idea of seeking the appointment of a full time chaplain for Saltaire 
with responsibility for the ministry of this church was only in its very early stages. 
Since then, we have made a formal application for Special Category Ministry, have 
received a visit from two assessors, a promising response along with an enquiry for 
more details, which have been supplied, and we await a final decision of the 
committee at the end of this month. If they agree to fund this initiative, then initial 
information about the post, which I have recently submitted, will be circulated to all 
URC ministers in October and November. A full Church profile needs to be ready to 
respond to any requests from possible candidates. Work on this initiative has been 
paramount during the last twelve months and hopefully will come to fruition within 
the next year. The development is one which needs the enthusiastic and prayerful 
support of the whole congregation. 
 

Over the last year Angela Priestley has worked hard as our Pulpit Supply Secretary 
to ensure that the church has been well served by our Interim Moderator., the Rev. 
Alan Evans, visiting preachers and worship led by members of the congregation.  
 

Since our last church meeting, 10 babies have been baptised at the church. The 
Toddlers’ Group continues to thrive; this week there were 12 babies and toddlers 
and 12 adults at the meeting. As in previous years, on the first Saturday in 
December we erected the Christmas tree and then held an Advent Service for 
children, which this year was really well attended. Bible story books were given out 
to all the children.  Some of the Toddlers come to our Junior Church on a Sunday, 
which David and Helen O’Loan continue to run with great enthusiasm and it is 
hugely appreciated. 
 

There have been a number of weddings over the year. We are getting more 
frequent requests from Pentecostal or other Evangelical Church members to be 
married at Saltaire – which would be acceptable, but they are all requesting that the 
service should be conducted by their own Pastors – in effect all they want to do is to 
hire the premises. Alan Evans and I have agreed that it must be made clear to 
prospective wedding couples that the ceremony must be undertaken by a URC 
representative in keeping with the statement in the register that the ceremony has 
been conducted according to the URC rite. 
 

The Under 40’s group has continued and 8 of their number were received into 
Church membership in April. Since then 2 more members have been added to the 
Church Roll. They have organised various events – a walk, a barbecue, a 
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communion using homemade bread and wine. Leona Holland, one of this group, 
has taken over as the editor of the Church Magazine. 
 

The fellowship has continued to thrive and 2 more members, David and Sandra 
Newton joined our membership in September 2013.  A weekly half hour Prayer 
meeting organised by David, Helen and Caleb O’Loan has been instigated with ten 
or so members in regular attendance. 
 

The church has been open to visitors through the summer months and on Sundays 
through the work of volunteers being here to oversee the tourists. A great many 
people have been here and been appreciative of the church. Special parties have 
been catered for, some of them in conjunction with Saltaire Walks and others after a 
direct booking with the church. This work has been overseen by Doreen and Len 
Morris with assistance from John and Angela Priestley, Joyce Poot and Geoff and 
Dorothy Mawson, who have opened the church on a number of Saturday 
afternoons. Pauline Sleight, who for many years now has been quietly and 
industriously carrying out work as our archivist, along with Ian Livingstone and 
Joyce Poot, has produced a new Church Guide which is now on sale. 
 

Events during the year have included a  concert by the Hammonds Saltaire Band 
held in early November, and  at the end of November we organised a Cake Stall in 
aid of the Children in Need Appeal when Maggie Silver again allowed us into  the 
Mill for this. This event was supported incredibly well and raised over £300.  
 

Sadly we had the funeral in December of Peter Richardson who had served this 
church so well in so many ways over so many years. Our condolences are with his 
widow Nancy in her loss. The funeral of Doris Lee was held on the same day. Doris 
and her late husband Horace had attended the church faithfully for a number of 
years. 
 

With the help of the Cubs and Beavers we delivered the Shipley Churches Together 
Christmas Cards, plus the Carols by Candlelight service brought a great 
congregation and Joanna and Duncan Brown and daughter Sienna took major parts 
in helping me to lead the worship. Their baby Anya was also in the pulpit with us 
and behaved utterly impeccably. Christmas Eve communion was conducted by the 
Rev. Alan Blue, and was well attended and similarly a goodly number were there on 
Christmas morning. 
 

During January and February snow was a major factor in curbing some of the 
church activities, but improved to allow our Easter services to be well attended. 
Wedding Preparation Classes were held in March, April, May and June at Vicars; 
they were jointly led by the Rev. Colin Blake, (Fresh Expressions minister for the 
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area) and me. These went well and were really well received. The good weather for 
the summer barbecue and the summer fete was much appreciated. 
 

In August this year, Rob and Stacey Cowan, the parents of a baby who had been 
baptised here in April 2013 requested that the funeral of their 3 day old baby boy 
should take place here and asked that I should conduct that service. I was deeply 
moved at the number of church people who came along on that day to support me 
and the family. A number of them had taken time off work to be here.  
 

So much caring work is done here, for people who visit and for those who attend 
regularly, and so much of it is unheralded and unsung. We are a team and all of us 
contribute according to our skills and ability.  Our Treasurer, Chairmen and 
members of the Finance committee, those who visit the bank regularly to deposit 
funds, fund raisers, church openers, organist and choir, worship leaders, flower 
arrangers, the magazine editors printer and contributors, rota compilers, bible study 
and prayer leaders, café openers and cake bakers, those who undertake 
caretaking, mending  and cleaning tasks: all are essential to the smooth running of 
our church. We are interdependent and together we can manage to achieve so 
much. 
 

We must always remember that all these tasks are not just to maintain our building 
or our presence there, but that our mission is to preach the gospel of Jesus Christ. 
We need to maintain our own personal pilgrimage and our corporate Christian life if 
we are to be true to our high calling. If we can achieve that we can go confidently 
into the future as the people of God. 
 

Valerie Jenkins 
 

 
 

 

The Guarding of the God of Life 
 

The God of life with guarding hold you, 
The loving Christ with guarding fold you, 

The Holy Spirit, guarding, mould you, 
Each night of life to aid, enfold you 

Each day and night of life uphold you. 
 

From Poems of the Western Highlanders 
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Family Bibles and World War 1 

Next year marks 100 years since the outbreak of the First World War. Delving back 
over Alliance member organisation the Bible Society's history has uncovered many 
records listing how they supported soldiers on the frontline.  
 

Might you have a copy of the New Testament & Psalms from these times which has 
been left to your family? Maybe you have an account of the Bible's words bringing 
comfort or peace to a soldier in the trenches, or to a family member waiting at 
home? The Bible Society would love to hear your stories about how the scriptures 
helped your family through the First World War. Read more at: 
http://eauk.co/1b6DABJ  

 

 

Editorial 

We’d appreciate your feedback. What would you like to see more or less of in this 
magazine? Is it worth including a crossword or wordsearch puzzle? Is the children’s 
page used at all? Please let us know directly, email, or pop a note in the green 
folder pinned to the notice board next to the kitchen door. 
 

Please be sure to let us know your birthday, so we can celebrate with you on your 
special day.  
 

Please inform the editors of any changes. 
 

Unless otherwise stated, articles, images and puzzles used are taken from 
www.parishpump.co.uk   
 

The deadline for the October issue of The Messenger is 12 noon on Sunday 

20th October. Please email items to saltaireurcmessenger@hotmail.co.uk, place 

them in the plastic envelope on the downstairs church notice board, or else give 

them directly to Leona or Eric Holland. Thank you. 
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